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DNA Calendar

June - September
Drake Farmer’s Market 
Every Wednesday, 4 -7 PM
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July 11

Jazz in July @ Shops at Roosevelt
July 19
Jazz in July  at Drake
August 1
National Night Out
Drake Park, 6 pm

Quarterly Membership Meeting

Thanks to Hy-Vee Drugstore, for donations provided at our second quarterly meeting.
“The best friend of man on Earth is the tree.  When we use the tree respectfully and economically, we have one of the greatest resources on Earth.”
Frank Lloyd Wright, Architect

DRAKE JAM – 

JAZZ AND ART AT THE MARKET

Wednesday July 19, 2006
On Wednesday, July 19, Drake University and several neighborhood groups will host Drake JAM (Jazz and Art at the Market) as part of the Jazz in July concert series. There is something for everyone  at this celebration of the arts, featuring art show, children’s activities, two live bands, local and ethnic food, and ethnic dances. 

Drake University campus and Drake Neighborhood Farmers’ Market will be humming with activity as Drake Neighborhood groups join together to celebrate the cultural diversity of the Neighborhood at the annual Jazz in July celebration.  The multicultural festival  begin with children’s games and face painting and local and ethnic  food vendors at the Farmer’s Market.  Metro Arts will also be sponsoring a festival of local artists who will be displaying their work  at the Market as a part of the festival.   Come early to grab a bite to eat and enjoy the artists and activities. The market is open from 4 to 7 p.m. in the parking lot of First Christian Church, 25th Street and University Avenue. 

At 6:00 pm. Drake University campus swings into action with a festival of music and dance. The festival will showcase emerging artist jazz band  Gallactic Assault at 6:00 pm. on the lawn in front of Old Main at 2507 University, just back from a European tour. .  At 6:45 p.m. Gateway Dance Theatre youth will follow with three ethnic dances done to the sounds of percussion: Afro-Cuban  drums, a Capiero martial arts dance and a dance from India done to percussive sticks. Renown Jazz group, Thelonius Assault , featuring Andy Classen, will  close the evening with their spectacular jazz sounds.  In case of rain, the concert, which starts at 6 p.m., will take place in the Performing Arts Hall in the Harmon Fine Arts Center, 25th Street and Carpenter Avenue. 

The multicultural festival is sponsored by Drake University, Friends of Drake Arts, Drake Neighborhood Association, Drake Area Business Association, Drake Neighborhood Farmers’ Market and the Gateway Dance Theatre and Metro Arts.
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The Drake Neighborhood Association,
Des Moines, Iowa, includes the area within I-235, 42nd Street, Franklin Avenue and M.L. King, Jr. Parkway.  Purposes of the association are:  to gain awareness and instill pride in our neighborhood; to make our neighbors feel secure in their persons and belongings; to preserve and beautify our neighborhood; to promote a healthy business climate for area businesses; to encourage a self-help attitude in our neighborhood.
*****************



2006 Newsletter Deadlines:

If you would like to share information through our newsletter, please be considerate of the deadlines posted below.  Mail dates are approximate.
The newsletter is a coordination of volunteer efforts, if you would like to help please contact Denise McAfee @ 274-1910 or mcafee@mchsi.com.  
Thank you.  

.
The DNA Directory will be available at all membership meetings for paid association members or call Denise McAfee (274-1910) to pick up your copy.  

Please email changes and/or corrections to: mcafee@mchsi.com

Look further in the newsletter for new members to add to the listings.




Roosevelt Cultural District

Festival Week July 8 – 14, 2006

	July 2
	3
Reichardt’s 
Summer Sale Begins 
through July
	4
Happy

4th of July.
	5
	6
	7
Sock it to MeSock Yarn Sale

The Village Knit Wit 

Through the rest of July


	8
Elements, Ltd. Annual Summer Sale

One week only



	9
	10
6:00-8:00PM
Ari’s Fusion Band

Back Deck

Shops at Roosevelt


	11
3:00-6:00PM

Organic Foods Farmers

Market

6:30 –8:30 pm

Jazz in July

“The Music of Louis Armstrong” by the Scott Davis Group

 on the back deck of the Shops at Roosevelt

	12
	13
5:00-8:00PM

Gallery

Openings and Shop

Crawl

All Shops in the

 Roosevelt Cultural District 7:30 pm

AIDS Project Benefit with The Des Moines

Playhouse

$20 tickets for “Footloose”

preview,

one half to AIDS Project
	14
8:00 PM

Opening Night

“Footloose”,

a musical, at

The Des Moines Playhouse


	15


AREA SCRUB DAYS:

7/22/06: Hoover High School
 4800 Aurora parking lot

8/26/06: Roosevelt High School
 north parking lot

8/26/06: Prospect Park

Hickman & Prospect

Also, the transfer station at 4198 Delaware Ave and the Compost Center at 1601 Harriett St will both be open for free on the following dates:

7/22

8/26

9/16

10/7

10/21
[image: image2.wmf] to the neighborhood. . .

Please add to your DNA Directory the following new members:

Glenn & Penny Sax

1084 25th Street


Margaret Townsend

3809 Kingman BLVD

274-0962
mtownsend1@mchsi.com


♫♫♪♪♪♪♫♫  JAZZ   in  July   ♫♫♪♪♪♪♫♫
There will be two neighborhood Jazzes in July: July 11 will be on the back deck at the Shops at Roosevelt. The Scott Davis Group will perform "The Music of Louis Armstrong". It will be held from 6:00 to 8:30. This was a spectacular event last year--don't miss it!

Jazz in July on the 19th will be on the lawn in front of Old Main and will feature Galactic Assault at 8:00, ethnic dancing (Indian, Afro- Cuban, and Capiero) to percussion starting at 6:45. Then, from 7:15-8:30, Thelonius Assault will play. This event will be held in conjunction with activities at the farmer's market, including Des Moines artists, games and face painting for the kids, and ethnic and local food vendors.


If you missed the quarterly meeting in May, our speaker Linda Grieve gave a wonderful presentation on perennial gardening.  Visit her website: http://www.perennialgardens.biz/ for more information.
2005-06 Des Moines Playhouse[image: image3.wmf]
Tickets are now on sale for the Thursday, July 13, preview performance of the musical "Footloose." "Footloose" will be performed at The Des Moines Playhouse. Tickets for this special preview performance are $20, with proceeds benefiting the AIDS Project of Central Iowa (the Project) and The Playhouse. Tickets for this special preview are available at the Project office, 711 E. Second Ave., 515-284-0245, and at The Playhouse ticket office, 831 42nd St., 515-277-6261.

Based on the popular 1980s Kevin Bacon film and featuring many of that movie's chart-topping songs, "Footloose" is the classic tale of teenage rebellion. When Ren moves from Chicago to a small town in the Midwest, he and his new friends take on the town council's ban on dancing, revitalizing the town in the process. The Playhouse production of "Footloose" opens Friday, July 14, with performances through Aug. 6. 

The AIDS Project of Central Iowa is the largest HIV/AIDS service organization in the state of Iowa. The Project’s mission is to assist people living with HIV to achieve the highest quality of life available and to prevent future infections in our community. Services provided by the Project include case management, advocacy, referral, transportation, access to housing and medication, food pantry, support groups and emergency financial assistance to the women, men and children of Central Iowa living with HIV.

The Playhouse is Iowa's oldest and largest producing theatre. Located at the 42nd Street exit of I-235, the theatre has presented a full season of shows since 1919 and also offers a wide variety of educational experiences including classes for ages 3-1/2 to adult, theatre trips to New York, and volunteer opportunities onstage and backstage.

Usher Training -- Interested in becoming a Playhouse usher, ticket taker or ticket office volunteer (Will Call window) or know someone who is? Volunteering front-of-house is fun and easy, and takes just a couple of hours to learn the ropes! Training sessions for NEW volunteers are scheduled for 
· Saturday, July 14, 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM Noon
· Monday, July 16,  6:00 – 8:00 PM.  
You only need to attend one of these training sessions. Please RSVP your attendance plans by  Friday, July 13 to Susan Gulbranson, Playhouse volunteer coordinator, 515-974-5357, volunteers@dmplayhouse.com. Please give Susan your name, address, phone number and email address.

Trail Planned for Drake Neighborhood

As each summer comes and goes many people get outside to ride their bike, run, walk or inline skate.  One of the most popular places to enjoy these activities is on one of the City’s 30+ miles of recreational trails.  Across Des Moines and the entire country use of existing trails and the demand for more trails has increased greatly.  

In the past 5 years the City has added approximately 7 miles of trails to the City including the Kruidenier Trail at Gray’s Lake Park and the Meredith Trail connecting Gray’s Lake Park to Downtown Des Moines.   In the coming years there are plans to add many more miles of trail to the City of Des Moines.  

One of the most asked about and demanded trails is the Waveland Trail.  The Waveland Trail was proposed by the Waveland Park Neighborhood as a way to get their neighborhood and other surrounding neighborhoods connected to the City’s Trail System.  In 2001 this trail was added to the City’s Trails Master Plan Map.  By being added to the City’s Master Plan Map, the trail was then eligible for future funding cycles and allowed City staff to write grants and plan for the future construction of the trail.   As the City gets closer to having funds available for construction, there are many questions, and the following are some answers to the most frequently asked questions.

What is the Waveland Trail?

The Waveland Trail consists of three trail segments.  

Segment 1: Starts at the Walnut Creek Trail near 63rd and Grand and working northeasterly towards 56th St and I-235. 

Segment 2: Starts at 56th St and works north along the western boundary of Waveland Golf Course and Glendale Cemetery to the Franklin Avenue Library

Segment 3: Starts at 56th St and parallels I-235 to Cottage Grove Avenue.  

When is construction slated to start?

The first segment of construction will likely start in late 2007 or early 2008 depending on funding.

Has the route for the trail been set?

No.  When the trail was added to the City’s Master Plan Map a line was placed on the map for planning purposes, but that does not define the actual route of the trail.  Neighborhood meetings will be held to help define the route of the trail.  

When will the public meetings be held?

No meeting dates have been set, but it is anticipated that meetings for Segment 1 of the trail will be held in the fall of 2006.  Public meetings for Segments 2 and 3 will likely be held sometime in 2007.

I have more questions, who can I contact?


You can call or e-mail Richard Brown, the City’s Trails Coordinator at any time.  


Phone: 515-248-6356

E-mail: rrbrown@dmgov.
Submitted by Richard Brown, Trails Coordinator, Des Moines Parks and Recreation Department
A Little Picture That Revealed A Bigger Story

In 2003, our family was privileged to have our house included as a stop on the Drake Neighborhood Historic Home Tour. We enjoyed opening our home to those who have an appreciation for the wonderful architecture that’s available in our neighborhood. While preparing for the tour, we studied the abstract for our home and visited the State Historical Museum to find details about previous owners and the history of the home. While we found a few items, there were not as many as we would have liked – particularly regarding the earliest days of our home, which was built in 1920.

In March of this year, the Des Moines Register ran an article about DNA’s Jennifer James and her upcoming talk about homes in the neighborhood. The article happened to be accompanied by a color photo of our home that was taken during the 2003 DNA tour.

In response to the photo, we had numerous calls from people in the community wondering if we were again on the tour. But most interesting was a letter I received from a Mrs. Barbara Harrison who told us her husband’s grandparents were the first owners of the home! This was the link we’d been looking for!

We immediately invited Barb and her husband, Ben, over to tour the house, and spent a delightful Saturday morning with them. Ben is in his early 80s and a well-known guitar player (a 2005 inductee into the Iowa Jazz Hall of Fame) who still plays weekend gigs at the Des Moines Embassy Club. Barb is a former secretary with the Iowa Legislature. A doctor’s daughter, she now volunteers at Iowa Methodist Medical Center.

It was so fun for us to have Ben recall details about the house. He was very close to his grandfather – another Ben Harrison – so he shared many tales of their escapades together. Though it had been years since he’d been to the house, he remembered many things about it, and was able to give us a wonderful perspective on what life was like in our home's earliest years.  

Ben grew up in Beaverdale and attended Callanan Middle School. From there, it was just a short walk to his grandparents’ house for lunch each day. He said he remembers doing his homework in the kitchen nook with the pocket door – which thankfully, we had saved during a kitchen renovation some years back. Our own children still do their homework at the nook table. Oftentimes, his grandmother would send him down to the store for something. And at that time, the store was a small grocery located in St. George’s Square on 35th Street.

He told us that our back pantry closet used to house the "ice box." It was a separate closet from the kitchen so the homeowner could lock the kitchen door, but leave the back door open for the iceman. He said that our southeast room – a pleasant, sunny room we call the “solarium” – was his grandfather’s reading room, and that at one time, it was full of oak bookshelves with beveled glass fronts. Would that we still had those!

The arched lines of our front porch were part of the original design of the home, but according to Ben, the porch used to be open air. Later in his life when his grandfather became ill, he wanted to sit on the porch daily so he had pairs of paned storm windows with screens custom built. We still have those windows and the craftsmanship is amazing – particularly in the corners of some of the window pairs!

Ben told us his grandparents built the double garage – which was somewhat unusual for that era. He remembers that his father gave him a “fancy car” when he was a student at Roosevelt (and, ironically, a classmate of Dave’s mother!) but that he kept the car in the extra space in the garage to protect it from vandalism that might occur at school. He also said our driveway to 35th Street used to include an access drive to Iola Avenue. A car could come around to the back of the house, drive under a vine-covered trellis, then out to Iola. 

It was such a gift to get to know the Harrisons and make this connection. We’re sure this visit was the first of many between two families who happen to love the same old house.

Dave and Kathy Dorff

922 35th Street

Drake Neighborhood Association

Minutes from Wednesday, June 14, 2006

Called to order: 7:04 p.m.

Board Members Present: David Courard-Hauri, Bruce Wilson, Trish Davis, Bonnie Hall, Carl McPherson, Jacqui DiGiacinto, Marty Schmitt, Bill LaHay, Dean Blum

Others in attendance, Jade Negel, Jen James, Deb Richardson, Ed, Tim Johnson, John Wells, Kyle Larson, Larry James, Jr., Pam Lewis

Jen James spoke on a proposal for the Drake Neighborhood Quasquicentennial Events, Saturday September 20, 2006.  The DNA Preservation Awards can be given out.  Nomination forms would need to be circulated and 3 judges from outside the neighborhood would be chosen.  Looking into having Lowes or Home Depot be a corporate sponsor, giving gift cards.


Questions:


Trish:  Would the winners need to be members of the DNA?



Jen: No, this could be a membership marketing opportunity

The DNA agreed to support this event.  Future discussions will happen so financial support can eventually be passed.

7:13 p.m.

Approval of the agenda, moved by Karl and seconded by Bruce

Approval of the minutes (Marty’s last name is spelled incorrectly), moved by Bruce and seconded by Bonnie

7:14 p.m.

Treasurer’s report

NBSD Report

Deb Richardson: 

· There was a drug-related drive-by shooting in front of Double-Deuce

· West End Lounge has been having problems with patrons.  A fire extinguisher was opened and bottles were thrown at the bar.  In an unrelated episode, a pig head was found on top of their dumpster.  Although it was discussed, this is not believed to be cult-related, because other aspects common to that type of activity have not been observed.

· Spoke with Mr. Hiskey at the Laundromat about removing his pay phone.  The person who owns the pay phone offered Mr. Hisky more money to continue operating it.

· Deb was involved in a car chase today involving marijuanna.

If anyone sees anything suspicious, call 911 and then leave a message on Deb’s cell phone, 971-0701.

· Nate Jones bought the property at 1118 26th Street and 1122 26th Street.  There appears to be a guy dealing with help from a white female.

· The pole camera on 22nd Street and University has been delayed due to need for it to be reallocated.

DNA suggestions:

· Get rid of Hiskey’s pay phone

· Do more with Nate Jones’ property

· Get Nate Jones to attend the next board meeting and ask him to explain what his future plans are for that property.

May stats were passed around

· Carl explains how people are afraid to call the police because of the chance of retaliation.  Deb’s suggestion, call 911 and a car will show up at your house, or call 283-4811 and no car will show up.  

Ed:

· There have been a lot of DPQ calls (disturbing peace and quiet) around Germania Drive.

· Gang graffiti seems to be on the rise.  Within the last 2 days, there have been 10 graffiti calls.

· Much overgrowth in the alleys

· Lots of housing inspections are happening

· The gang activity can be attributed to the summer and the gang visitors from Chicago, Detroit, St. Louis and Kansas City.

· We will need to set up a goal-setting meeting soon.  The City Manager’s office wants the new goals for the neighborhoods delivered in a report by the middle of July

· Jacqui DiGiacinto has agreed to get a room at Olmsted Center of Drake’s campus.

· Suggested dates: Tuesday, June 27th or Tursday, June 29th at 7 p.m.

John Wells spoke about the Tyler House

· 1016 – 1018 24th Street

· Rents to newly sober men

· This is not an institutional place

· His tenants have been sober for some time before moving in

· They have month-to-month leases

· No tenant is permanently there

· No one is forced to stay

· They must follow 4 rules to live there

· STAY SOBER

· Be employed

· If on probation, they must complete all probation requirements

· Must go to AA meetings

· There is a live-in-manager on site

· John’s office number is: 243-2318

· This is not a half-way house.  There are no group meetings, no files on tenants, not licensed through the state and no therapy sessions.

8:03 p.m.  Kyle Larson from the City of Des Moines spoke on the University Avenue Streetscape Project

$2500 was requested from the DNA to help with the conceptual drawing process.  Moved by Bruce and seconded by Carl.  Passed. This will need to be finalized at the next meeting.

8:17 p.m.  The 1,000 Friends of Iowa spoke about the Walkability and Bikeability Audit for the Drake Neighborhood.

Jade Negel encouraged us to go to MPO Meetings to discuss alternative transportation options.

DNA has agreed to have a walkability and bikeability audit late July or early August.  David will schedule it with Jade.

8:31 p.m.  Larry James, Jr. spoke about the changes happening with the Merril Apartment Building.

· The building is being converted to condos.  

· Working with current tenants to help relocate them

· After July 4th, the renovations will begin

· Going back to the orginal floor plan: 8 apartments

· Starting price around $109K - $169.9K

· Adding garages, central air, updating fixtures and electrical

8:36 p.m.  DNA Brick Lot

We got a Thistle in the DM Reg due to the weed problem

We need to get all salvageable bricks out – will pay to have someone do it

8:43 p.m.  Porter Dimery Garden

Pam Lewis from the Ingleside Hills Neighborhood came to invite us to the memorial service this Saturday at 11 a.m. (Clark & 23rd Streets).  A dedication service will be held for the triangle park in memory of Porter Dimery.

OLD BUSINESS

House Tour:

· HUGE SUCCESS

· Got memberships

· Tons of people (635 paid tickets, plus about 40 free tickets)

· The mounted police were excellent

· Would like to put an urn in the Michael Garden.  It is $800 and originally prepared for the St. Louis World Fair.

· Request for donation to the mounted police of $250, moved by Carl and seconded by Bill

NRP

· Voted to support staff recommendations

· THIS DOES NOT COME WITH AN AUTOMATIC NFC DESIGNATION

9:08 p.m.

Jazz in July

· Partnering with the Friends of Drake Arts

Drake University

· The Ray Society is looking for new members

· DU will be meeting with DNA regarding the streetscape

Business Association

· No report

Civic Affairs

· Get Nate to come to the next meeting

Special Events

· Kingman Island Cruise is in September

· National Night Out is August 1, 2006 at the Drake Park.  We will be contacting Ron Carr for assistance

Adjourned, 9:25 p.m.
From the President. . . 

Bikeability/Walkability in our neighborhood

Our family chose to live in the Drake Neighborhood for a number of reasons—community, affordability, my hatred of commuting—but among them was access. We now have a park, a drugstore, a coffee shop, a theater, over ten restaurants, movie rental, my job, my daughter’s school, and many other conveniences, all within a five minute walk of my house. And I can’t think of the last time I’ve had to drive more than ten minutes to get anything. 

But access isn’t just for adults. In fact, one of the most compelling critiques of modern subdivisions is that they destroy access for any who can’t drive or don’t have a car. Chief among those left out are children. There is something important lost to a child who must depend upon their parents to drive them to the store, their friends’ houses, or just an interesting place to explore. When I think of my own childhood, I can’t imagine it without a bike. I used my bike to get into town, to visit friends, to go to the school playground, whatever. I honestly don’t remember having to ask my parents to drive me anywhere (although I’m sure I did!). 

Obviously, growing up in a rural town isn’t the same as growing up in the city, but with two pre-teens in my home I spend a lot of time thinking about access for them, and how to slowly increase their independence. The last thing I want is for driving to be their first experience with going places on their own, as a new license is intoxicating enough! But also I think healthy development includes gradually learning to feel confident in new and more demanding situations. The first time I sent Julianna to Walgreens to get some dessert, we were both a little anxious; now we don’t think a thing of it. And when Kayleigh first filled up her bike baskets and headed off to school, for her the world all around got a little less scary.

So I think we do well for our kids here in the neighborhood, but we can do better. Des Moines is filled with places that one can get to via bike paths, but the Drake Neighborhood isn’t one of them. Kids can, and do, bike in the neighborhood, but I know that there are many directions where I am not comfortable allowing my children to ride alone because the roads are too busy. Walking is easier, but in some cases there are impediments to walkability as well. Therefore, we think it makes sense to do a bikeability/walkability audit to determine whether there may be opportunities for improving non-automobile access to many of the amenities in the neighborhood, as well as to connect up with the larger trail system. Polk County and Des Moines get a fair amount of money in federal transportation dollars, and much of that money is slated to be spent on the northeastern beltway and other large road projects. A danger with that type of spending is be that it can encourage suburban sprawl and increased pressure to provide services to traditionally agricultural regions of our county. 1000 Friends of Iowa, an anti-sprawl advocacy organization that will help us with the audits, has long argued that it would make more sense to direct some of this money toward improving transportation options within the City, so as to channel growth where services and buildable lots already exist.

We’re looking for volunteers to work on the audit. It should take just a few hours for a group to move around the neighborhood and determine what is easy and what could be improved. It should also be a lot of fun, and no experience, knowledge, or minimum age is required. We’ll be meeting up at 9:00 am on Saturday, July 29th at Mars Café. For more information, call me at 277-6885.

Dave Courard-Hauri

Neighborhood House Sales for April & May 2006

House sales information compiled by Phoebe Bubendorfer from the Polk County Assessor’s Office.  For more information, please contact the assessor’s website at www.co.polk.ia.us
	Sale Date
	      Sale Price
	Year Built
	  Square Feet
	Address

	05/22/06
	109,800
	1940
	820
	3718 Carpenter Ave.

	05/08/06
	68,500
	1906
	856
	2016 Clark St.

	05/08/06
	21,500
	1900
	1110
	3317 Crocker St.

	05/19/06
	102,200
	1916
	928
	3216 Iola Ave.

	05/29/06
	164,900
	1940
	1344
	3802 Kingman Blvd.

	05/15/06
	85,000
	1898
	1597
	2514 Kingman Blvd.

	04/25/06
	92,500
	1949
	1365
	3106 Kingman Blvd.

	04/25/06
	92,500
	1949
	1417
	3100 Kingman Blvd.

	05/01/06
	156,000
	1923
	1492
	3840 Lanewood Dr.

	05/05/06
	27,500
	1910
	960
	1616 M L King Jr Pkwy.

	05/09/06
	134,900
	1922
	1039
	1683 Northwest Dr.

	05/05/06
	125,000
	1922
	1322
	1727 Northwest Dr.

	04/28/06
	99,500
	1920
	928
	4044 Plainview Dr.

	04/07/06
	22,500
	1925
	1248
	2215 Washington Ave.

	05/26/06
	48,000
	1949
	954
	1428 21st St.

	05/22/06
	65,900
	1908
	3352
	1068 21st St.

	05/04/06
	56,000
	1915
	1092
	1710 22nd St.

	04/13/06
	30,000
	1914
	948
	1648 22nd St.

	05/15/06
	116,500
	1900
	1768
	1149 23rd St.

	05/13/06
	95,500
	1912
	1862
	1712 23rd St.

	04/28/06
	92,500
	1905
	1926
	1132 23rd St.

	04/05/06
	20,000
	1916
	1336
	1503 24th St.

	05/08/06
	48,000
	1898
	1760
	1125 24th St.

	05/01/06
	55,000
	1952
	1124
	1709 24th Dr.

	05/25/06
	38,000
	1900
	1802
	1102 25th St.

	05/03/06
	103,000
	1885
	1253
	985 25th St.

	04/03/06
	85,000
	1900
	2211
	1112 26th St.

	05/11/06
	90,000
	1883
	2464
	1052 26th St

	05/22/06
	78,000
	1893
	1512
	1023 27th St.

	05/17/06
	89,900
	1948
	840
	1011 27th St.

	04/12/06
	84,000
	1953
	884
	1004 27th St.

	04/11/06
	66,450
	1914
	1584
	1069 27th St.

	05/25/06
	73,970
	1924
	764
	1544 28th St.

	04/24/06
	125,000
	1910
	3408
	915 29th St.

	04/25/06
	74,900
	1928
	768
	1624 30th St.

	04/05/06
	83,580
	1905
	1788
	1526 31st St.

	04/25/06
	105,000
	1917
	1060
	1602 32nd St

	04/28/06
	124,900
	1910
	1362
	1435 33rd St.

	04/24/06
	93,000
	1913
	1197
	1319 33rd St.

	04/21/06
	66,600
	1915
	2585
	1007 33rd St.

	04/25/06
	121,000
	1905
	1472
	1120 36th St.

	04/07/06
	165,000
	1900
	1914
	1082 36th St.

	04/25/06
	124,900
	1915
	1564
	1050 37th St.

	05/10/06
	119,000
	1922
	960
	1044 37th St

	05/19/06
	150,000
	1922
	1693
	1138 38th St.

	04/14/06
	155,000
	1936
	1606
	1002 38th St.

	04/14/06
	138,000
	1914
	1398
	1012 39th St.

	05/30/06
	152,000
	1913
	1674
	901 40th St.

	05/19/06
	144,900
	1940
	1353
	870 40th Pl.

	05/08/06
	115,500
	1925
	936
	2223 40th St.

	05/01/06
	110,000
	1924
	1242
	914 40th Pl.

	04/14/06
	61,000
	1917
	1674
	868 40th St.

	05/17/06
	118,400
	1922
	820
	855 41st St.

	04/27/06
	56,000
	1923
	768
	821 41st St.
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Contact any member of the Neighborhood Based Service Delivery (NBSD) team

Questions or concerns regarding neighborhood issues.  NBSD covers the area

from MLK Jr. Pkwy to 35th Street, I-235 to Franklin Ave

Fire Department:
Rick Moody

Office: 283-4242

Emergency: 911

Health and Zoning:

Ed Leedom

Office: 283-4183

Mobile: 208-0299
Parks and Recreation:

Teva Dawson

Office: 323-8907

Mobile: 770-6057

Water Works:

Denny Farrel

Office: 283-8772
Police Department:

Debbie Richardson
dlrichardson@dmgov.org

Mobile: 971-0701
Non-emergency (general):283-4811

Emergency: 911

Public Works:

Albert Aguilar

Office: 283-4950

(24 hours a day)

Anyone interested in Drake Neighborhood Association board positions should contact Dave Courard-Hauri at 277-6885.


You must live within the boundaries of M.L. King, Jr. Parkway, 42nd Street, Franklin Avenue, and , I-235 and be a current member of the association. 








Drake Neighborhood Association


P.O. Box 41128


Des Moines, IA  50311-0503





� HYPERLINK "mailto:info@drakeneighborhood.org" ��info@drakeneighborhood.org�





� HYPERLINK "http://www.drakeneighborhood.org" ��www.drakeneighborhood.org�
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